

# INDIAN QUEENS PRIMARY SCHOOL Indian Queens TR9 6QZ 01726 860540 or email secretary@indianqueensschool.org www.ind

Suncrest Estate Indian Queens TR9 6QZ

#### Newsletter No 2

# **AUTUMN TERM 2020**

Friday 11th September 2020

## School Drop off and Collection

Thank you for helping us to adhere to social distancing measures around the school.

Could we please remind parents that the staggered drop off and collection times must be adhered to in order that we can maintain social distancing, and so that children are not left waiting outside to be collected.

Please see the collection times below (for reception children these times will apply from Mon 14th Sept).

Year 4 Swimming Starts- CANCELLED
•



# **CANCELLED- Year 4 Swimming Sept** 2020

Due to further guidance and advice, we are postponing Year 4 Swimming until further notice. We hope to reschedule sessions for Spring term 2021.

Apologies for any disappointment this may cause. All money paid will be refunded.

Thank you

Timings for Drop Off and Pick Up - based on surname

Surname	Arrival Time	Collection Time
A-I	8.30 - 8.40	2.55 -3.05
J-R	8.40 - 8.50	3.05 -3.15
S-Z	8.50 - 9.00	3.15 -3.25

Reception children will use the KS1 gate and ramp

Year 1 children will use the KS1 gate and hall entrance

Year 2 children will use the main (office) entrance

Year 3 children will use the KS2 entrance (gate at end of school nearest the road)

Year 4 children will use the KS2 entrance (Chippewa class use the classroom door)

Year 5 children will use the top car park and then walk down the steps

Year 6 children will use the top car park and straight to Year 6 Block

#### Inhalers

Please could you ensure that if your child needs an inhaler in school that it is brought in on Monday. Please let us know if an inhaler is no longer needed so that we can update our medical records. Thank you

#### **Earlybirds**

Early Birds is still available from 8am-8.40am Monday to Friday and there is no need to book, but we do require payment to be made in advance on Parent Pay.



# **Snacks in School**

Please can children only bring fruit or vegetables in to school as their snack.

Children in KS1 are provided with free fruit each day.



# Parent Pay

Just a reminder that all payments for school dinners, Earlybirds, swimming etc must be made on Parent Pay and not in cash.

If you are having trouble activating your account please contact the school office by phone/email. Thank you.

#### Information emailed/sent home this week:

- **Emails for Indian Queens Nursery**
- Year 4 Swimming cancellation letter
- Parent Pay activation email for new/nonactivated parent accounts

### Reminder about Internet Safety

Please can we remind parents to be vigilant about their child's online safety.

There is lots more information available on the Aspire website at <a href="http://www.aspireacademytrust.org/1094/internet-safety">http://www.aspireacademytrust.org/1094/internet-safety</a> and a handy parent guide to all things online is available at: <a href="https://parentzone.org.uk/advice/parent-guides">https://parentzone.org.uk/advice/parent-guides</a>



## **Teacher Training Opportunities with Aspire**

If you are interested in training to teach you can apply for courses here in Cornwall, via UCAS or the new Apply Service from Get into Teaching:

## www.getintoteaching.education.gov.uk

Aspire are running online sessions where you can find out more details about teacher training, on:

17<sup>th</sup> Sept 2020 @ 1.30-2.30pm 15<sup>th</sup> Oct 2020 @ 10.30-11.30am 18<sup>th</sup> Nov 2020 @ 3-4pm 7<sup>th</sup> Dec 2020 @ 10.30-11am 12<sup>th</sup> Jan 2021 @1.30-2.30pm 3<sup>rd</sup> Feb 2021 @ 3-4pm

To book, please follow this link www.aspireacademytrust.org/teachingtrust



Aspire Teaching Trust E: <u>ATT@iaspire.net</u> T: 01726 438613 Reminder: School dinners are now £2.35, as shown on the full menu emailed out in the summer holidays.



On rare occasions, due to circumstances beyond our control (e.g. non-delivery or equipment problems), it may be necessary to vary the menu. However, a hot meal will always be available



#### **Sweets in school**

Whilst we do really appreciate the kindness of children bringing sweets and birthday cake into school to share with their classes, after being on holiday, birthdays etc. unfortunately we are unable to give them out in class.